
  

Protocol for Home Game Spectators 

St. Paul’s High School 

 

Effective Date – October 5, 2021 

This protocol will be reviewed on an ongoing basis in accordance with public health orders.  

Indoor Games 

At present, spectators are not permitted.   

Outdoor Games 

Only parents/guardians of team participants involved in competition will be permitted as spectators. 
Spectators require proof of immunization and matching photo ID to enter. 

Photo ID and the following documents are considered valid proof of immunization in Manitoba: 

• Manitoba Immunization Card 
• National Defence Canada COVID-19 Vaccine Record / Card 
• Canadian Public Health Association (CPHA) Travel Vaccination Record 
• An official document issued by a Canadian province/territory containing COVID-19 vaccination history 
 

School officials will scan the QR code, or verify valid proof of immunization and will only allow entry 
following a valid result that matches the photo ID provided.  

St. Paul’s High School reserves the right to restrict entry based on site capacity as determined through 
consultation with public health officials.  
 

Additional Protocols for Outdoor Games 

a) Complete the MB COVID-19 Screening Tool before attending. 

b) Parking is available in the Student Lot off Bower Blvd. Field access is available through the gates 

on the South end of the Student Lot.  

c) All spectators are to sit in the bleachers or available picnic tables along the West sideline, in 

household groupings physically distanced, 2 metres or more, from other household groupings. 

d) There is to be no wandering the sidelines. 

e) Masks must be worn when entering the school to access the washroom facilities located near the 

entrance of Murray Hall.  

f) Please leave the field as soon as the game ends.   

g) Gatherings are not permitted in the stands or on the field following games. 

h) Pets are not permitted on the school grounds. 

i) Spectators may leave and return to the site, however, proof of immunization and matching photo 

ID must be presented to a school official in order to re-enter the site.  


